
  

Headteacher:  Mrs D Milford 

Tel: 01594 833232  

Autumn 1 2019 - 6th Sept 2019  

www.ellwoodschool.co.uk 

All newsletters are also available 

on our website. 

Weekly Attendance 

Well done to Beech class who have the highest attendance this week! 

 

There is a link between attainment and progress, so the more the children 

are in school, the more they will succeed.   

 

Penalty notices have been issued this term. 100 % is our expectation unless 

ill or exceptional circumstances, with 97% our target for the term. 

Oak N/A 

Chestnut 95.9% 

Beech 100% 

Sycamore 97.2% 

Willow 95.0% 

Welcome Back! 

Welcome back to the Autumn term, hopefully the children had a nice relaxing break and are ready for the 

new school year!  

Everyone seems to have settled in well and attendance has been high this week so well done everyone. 

 



 

Young Poets Competition  

Some of you may remember Leo Childs was runner up in the Young Poets competition. He was      

invited to perform a reading of his poem on Radio Gloucestershire. Below is a copy of his poem 

along with the other winners and some photos taken of him in the studio at Radio Gloucestershire. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Bream Show 

Over the Summer Mrs Rees and Mrs Wright entered the Garden club’s wheel barrow and Beech classes 

seashore Art/DT at Bream show. 

 

Both exhibits got 1st place! The prize was £25 which will be spent on items for the garden. The     

wheelbarrow is situated at the front of the school so do come and take a look. 
 

Chess Competition 

 

Well done to Charlie, Ryan and George for coming 1st(Charlie) 2nd (Ryan) and 3rd (George) in 

the chess  

competition.  



Achievement Assembly Awards 

This week’s individual achievement awards were given to the following pupils: 

 

Beech – Millie Hancock, Arlen Davies & Esme Wilkins 
Chestnut - Renee Pegler & Dexter Butler 

Sycamore - McKenzie Harris, Frankie Jones 
Willow - Melissa Bishop & Tia Edey 

 
 
 

Look for a book 

As we continue to promote our love for reading at Ellwood, we wanted to draw your attention to a 

new initiative that has been set up in the local area. Anyone who has access to Facebook may have 

already seen a new group called Look for a book Forest of Dean. The purpose of the initiative is to 

take a book that you no longer require and hide it around the Forest of Dean, for others to find, 

read, enjoy and then re-hide. This is a fantastic opportunity to add a fun element to reading and 

also help to contribute to the required four reads each week for school.   

 

We have some books surplus to requirements and would like to offer them to anyone who wishes to 

join in, who have no books to spare at home. They will be placed in a box by the reading shed, in the 

playground. Please help yourself.  

 

Let’s spread our love for books around the local area! 

Roald Dahl Day 

We will be celebrating Roald Dahl day on 13th September.  

During the day we will be completing activities about Roald Dahl. We are asking  

children to bring in a Roald Dahl book from home if they have one. 



Beach Trip 

Here are some photos from our whole school trip to the beach before the summer break. 

 

 



School Office Hours 

A reminder of the school’s office hours are 

below. As we are a small school, financially 

the office cant be manned fulltime. We are 

fortunate enough to have an Administrator 

and Admin assistant working in the office.  

Office hours: 

Monday 8:30—3:30 

Tuesday 8:30—3:30 

Wednesday 9:30—2:30 

Thursday 8:30—3:30 

Friday 9:30—3:30 

 Please note these hours may vary if we have 

training courses running etc. 

Medical Condition Changes 
If there are any changes to your child’s medical 

conditions then please ensure you inform the 

school office and complete an updated health 

care plan as soon as possible. We need this   

information in order to ensure we are delivering 

the correct and necessary treatment in an 

emergency. 

Cycling Proficiency  

Cycling proficiency will take place on  Monday 

16th September for year 6 students. You 

should have received a letter with further 

details on this sent home yesterday. 

Universal Free School Meals 

Please note that once in year 3 children are 

no longer eligible for universal free school 

meals.  

 

If you think your child may be eligible for 

free school meals please visit  

Gloucestershire County Council for further 

information on eligibility and how to apply.  

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk 



 

Meet the teacher 

An opportunity to meet your child’s class teacher.  

Days and classes are listed below. Please go to your 

child’s class for 3:25 on the appropriate day. 

 

Monday 9th—Willow 

Tuesday 10th—Beech 

Wednesday 11th—Chestnut 

Thursday 12th—Sycamore 

 

The class teacher will do  group talk that will last 

around 15 to 20 minutes and will be happy to      

answer any questions. Attending these meetings 

enables you to help your child with their learning 

and also with their personal development. We want 

every child to be as successful as they can be and 

leave primary school with all the skills, knowledge 

and understanding in place to join their secondary 

school. 

Inhalers 

Can parents whose children have inhalers please check that they are in date, please see the 

class teacher if needed. 

Newsletter Changes 

We have decided to change the  

Regularity of our newsletters to 3 per term. Therefore we will now produce one at the  

beginning of the term, one at half term and one at the end of term.  

Important dates will still be sent out via email for you as and when new dates are added. We 

hope that this will make the newsletters more informative for you. 

Uniform Reminder 

The children are looking very smart,  

however just a reminder that the children 

need to be wearing proper school shoes, no 

open toes or trainers. No extreme hairstyles 

are allowed in school and no earrings are to 

be worn. 

Swim Caps 
The leisure centre at Cinderford have  

confirmed that all children swimming should 

wear a swimming cap. They can be purchased 

at a high street store or online at a  

reasonable price. 



       Diary Dates      

        

 

 Sept 2019 

 
Fri 13th   -  Roald Dahl day 

 
Mon 16th    -  Cycling proficiency  

 

Thurs 19th  -  Forest Adventures (Beech class) continuing for 5 

      weeks. 

Weds 25th -  

Mon 30th   -  Travelling Books book fair 

 

Thurs 26th   -  European day of language  

 

 

 Oct 2019 

 

Tues 22nd Oct   -  Parents evening 

 

Thurs 24th Oct  -  Parents evening 

 

Friday 25th   -  Inset day 

 

Mon 28th Oct - 

Fri 1st Nov  -  Half term 

 

 November 2019 
 

Mon 11th Nov  -  Remembrance service 10:45 

      Sycamore & Willow class 

 

 December 2019 

 

Thurs 12th Dec  -  Nativity Reception class - Year 3 

      Whitemead 

 

Thurs 19th Dec  -  Christmas pantomime at Monmouth savoy (Whole 

      school) 

Fri 20th Dec  -  Inset day 

 

Mon 6th Jan  -  Back to school 


